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                                   TOWN OF HUDSON NEWSLETTER                                                                                                                   

                                                                                March, 2016                                                                                                               

  MAYOR OFFICE HOURS FOR MARCH: 

 Tuesday – March  15th  11:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

 Tuesday – March 22nd  11:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

 Wednesday – March      30th                6:00 – 8:00 p.m. by appointment only.  332-3605.   

 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING: The next meeting with be Tuesday, March 8th at 6p.m. 

 

MY TOWN, OUR FUTURE MEETING:  We would like to express our thanks to the community and 

supporters for the great turn out for this event.  We would also like to thank Wyoming Custom Meats 

for donating the hamburgers and hotdogs for this event.  Please be sure to remember them for your 

future meat purchases.  Also, thank you to: Frito Lay, Smiths, Walmart, Fremont Beverage, Mr. D’s, Craig 

and Marilyn Waters, Mary Anne Robeson, and Christy Kimber for donating to the occasion.    

FIRE DEPARTMENT:  A sincere to the Firemen for cooking the hamburgers and hotdogs for the, 

“My Town My Future” event held February 15th.    

Please note:  On Good Friday, March 25th 1pm at the new Fire Hall instead of the Town Hall, you 

are welcome to come and help our Firemen and Firewomen fill Easter eggs for the Easter egg hunt that 

will take place, Saturday, March 26th 10am at the Hudson Town Park.   If you would like to donate 

plastic Easter eggs, or candy for this event, please have to the Fire Hall by 1p on the 25th. 

 

HUDSON DAZE:  If you are interested in renting booth space, please call us at 307-332-3605, or email 

Christy at christy@hudsonwyoming.org . This year’s event will be held on June 11th. 

 

WATER TREATMENT:  Please be advised that we are working on the Reverse Osmosis (RO) Coordination 

at the Water Treatment Plant.  RO, is what purifies the towns water, and components to remove the 

hard water.   This is a continual work in process, and we appreciate your patience with us, as we 

continue to make improvements to the water system. 

 

PREPARING FOR MOSQUITO SEASON:  Because mosquitos are serious business. Please begin looking at 

anything that you own that is outside, and can hold water.   It turns out that there are several relatively 

inexpensive steps anyone can take to reduce mosquito risks around the home.  

 Look for standing water in and around your backyard.  

  Drain or treat standing water.   

 Use an aerosol or propane fogger to clear mosquito’s 

 Treat shady areas around the house, especially around entry ways where resting mosquitoes are 

more likely to come indoors. 

mailto:christy@hudsonwyoming.org
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TOWN OF HUDSON MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS FOR SALE:  None this month 

BID for the dog pen was awarded to Dorene Miller for the amount of $125.00.   

 

ADDITIONAL TRASH PICKUP OPTION:  James Stewart (Mike Stewart’s brother) is willing to haul or 

pickup your garbage for a fee.  His options include you taking the trash to his pickup/trailer (Carol Treese 

– 164 North Main) address every Thursday from 3:00 – 6:00 p.m., or for a slightly higher fee, James will 

come to your home and pick your trash up.  His phone number is 307-438-1714 for more information, or 

if you are interested in this service. 

 

METER READ PAD AND/OR METER PIT’s:  A big thank you for all of the efforts to keep the area clear of 

debris, snow and ice.  It is generally around the 20th of each month that meters are read.       

 

LIBRARY: 

Library Notes From Julie                                                                                                          Library Hours  

What's The Big Deal?                                                                                                         Monday 6 – 8 PM 

Warm in the winter, cool in the summer,                                                                         Tuesday Closed   

coffee and tea always on the burner.                                                Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 1-6 

Honor books, puzzles and movies galore,                                                                              Saturday 2-5 

long winter days don't have to be a bore.                                                                         Sunday Closed 

News in the paper and also on the Net,         (We have plans to expand hours in the near future.) 

or any online info you're wanting to get. 

Fiction on audio and LARGE PRINT too, 

Tell us what you want, we are here for you! 

The kids in town have made it Home Base, 

always a happy and friendly, welcoming place; 

with books and games and snacks and treats, 

fun arts and crafts and friends to meet. 

They say the outside is tiny but, here's the best part... 

it's been said the Hudson Library has a very big heart!                                                  JCT        

                                                                                                                

There is a thought that sometimes drifts into my mind.  When it does, I’m always left wondering if 

people think we are just a tiny library full of the “same old moldy” dusty books. We are on a dusty 

street but, believe me, there is no mold growing here! 

We are constantly revising and expanding our collections to include those things you want to read and 

weeding outdated materials. There is no room on our shelves, and no time in life, for stuff that does 

not captivate you! Come over and see.  I’ll bet you a Snickers bar that you will admit our effort, on 

your behalf, has been worth it!   

We have been adding to all sections but, at present, I’m lost in my favorite one, the Non Fiction 

Books.  After talking with folks here, it’s clear we all like to read pretty much the same things…local 

authors and topics, old and new stories of Mountain Men, Historians, Cowboy and Indian true Wild 

West adventures. 
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On that note, allow me to recommend 3 books in a series by Richmond Hobson Jr. On my mental list 

they fall under “Absolutely Excellent and Exciting True Adventures”!  Nothing Too Good For A Cowboy 

takes place in the late 20’s and early 30’s and recounts the founding of the Frontier Cattle Company in 

British Columbia. Rich came from the east and hung out around here for awhile learning to be a 

cowboy before he decided to team up with a couple of others and go north to look for good grazing 

land.  “The life and death experiences of these men in conditions as killing as any encountered by the 

western frontier pioneers of a hundred years earlier…”  Their willingness to endure brutally long 

hours, hard work and harsh environment day after day speaks to their depth of character. A story 

beyond imagination and one that could not be outdone in fiction. They cover about 30 years of the 

author’s life and I’d love to introduce you to them!       

 

 

 

 
 

 

For I remember it is Easter morn, 

And life and love and peace are all new born. 

~Alice Freeman Palmer 


